
I-328-001

The SR 520, I-5 to Medina project would complete the HOV lane system

in the corridor, improving reliability and efficiency for transit and carpools,

but would not add general-purpose lanes. The project would also add a

bicycle/pedestrian lane to the corridor. Thus, the project is aligned with

improving the overall efficiency of the transportation system by creating

incentives for people to choose an alternative to driving alone. The

Preferred Alternative evaluated in the Final EIS minimizes the footprint of

project wherever possible while complying with safety and operational

standards.

Since the SDEIS was published, FHWA and WSDOT have identified a

Preferred Alternative with 6 lanes and a managed shoulder across

Portage Bay. Section 5.1 of the Final EIS describes the freeway

operation and travel time benefits that would result from these

improvements. A 4-lane Portage Bay Bridge would not allow for HOV

lanes, which provide express lane connectivity, or for a managed

shoulder in the westbound direction, which is needed to address

congestion. The Preferred Alternative also includes a number of noise

reduction strategies, including a reduced speed limit on the Portage Bay

Bridge, and 4-foot traffic barriers with noise-absorptive coating (see

Chapter 2 and Section 5.7 of the Final EIS).

The transportation analysis conducted for the SDEIS was consistent with

industry standards, NEPA requirements, regional planning process, and

FHWA traffic analysis guidelines for evaluating and comparing existing

and future transportation project alternatives. The SR 520, I-5 to Medina

project would result in immediate benefits for transit speed and reliability

in the corridor by providing high-occupancy vehicle (HOV) lanes across

the floating bridge and better HOV connections at the Montlake and I-5

interchanges. The HOV lanes would allow for the near-term

implementation of bus rapid transit, as called for in the SR 520 High-

Capacity Transit Plan.
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Section 2.4 in the Final EIS explains why initial implementation of light

rail transit on SR 520 is not planned. Section 2.4 also explains how the

SR 520, I-5 to Medina project can accommodate future high capacity

transit, such as proposed bus rapid transit or potential future light rail.

Light rail could be accommodated either by converting the HOV lanes for

rail use or by adding light-rail only lanes. Since rail transit in the SR 520

corridor is not programmed in current regional transit plans, any future

project to add rail in the corridor would need to undergo an extensive

planning and environmental review process by the responsible transit

agency prior to implementation.
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